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  A.P. Psychology – Mr. Stennes
Room A204      dstennes@jeffco.k12.co.us
What will we study?     The best definition of “psychology” is the science of _________________ and _________________  _________________.  Our major topics that we will study are (1) History and Research Methods, (2) Memory,  (3) Development, (4) Sensation and Perception, (5) Learning and Thinking, (6) Language and Intelligence, (7) Motivation and Emotion, (8) Personality, (9) Biopsychology, (10) Disorders and Treatment, and (11) Social Psychology.    In short, this class is a college-level introduction to Psychology that follows the A.P. curriculum closely and will prepare you for the A.P. exam on May 1, 2017.  


Grades:     A = 90% +     B = 80% +    C = 70% +    D = 60% +     F =  < 59.99%

Grades will accumulate from reading notes, class assignments, quizzes, projects, and tests throughout the semester.  There will be a test at the end of each unit of study and most of your points in the class will come from these days.  Reading notes are due on the day of the test (40 points).  Multiple choice tests are taken with a partner (100 points).  Free Response Questions (FRQs) are taken individually (40 points).   There will also be a semester final exam in December (200 points) and a whole year final exam on April 25, 2017 (200 points) - these exams are essential in the process of helping you prepare for the A.P. Exam on May 1, 2017.
Participation grade: One big grade (40 points) per six week grading period will be a participation grade- this grade is a reflection and evaluation of your attendance, punctuality, cooperation, discussion, citizenship, and any other indicators of positive or negative contributions to the classroom environment.  You don’t have to raise your hand and talk a lot for a high participation grade – just pay attention and stay engaged.  The participation grade CAN be above 100% for exemplary participation and leadership.  

Homework:       Homework will mostly be reading and taking notes.  This class puts much of the responsibility of learning on you.   Our textbook is Psychology (9th Edition) by David G. Myers.  You will be assigned specific reading pages to learn before you come to each class - you will need to take notes using a memory-method called QTDASC to enhance your learning.  My teaching philosophy is that when you come to class you have already learned (self-taught from the reading) most of the basic ideas of the topic and then the in-class lessons will enhance and develop what you already know.  I will do very little review of basic terms and ideas in class because you should already know these.  Our class time will be used for more advanced ideas, discussion, practice, or applications.  In addition to normal supplies, you will need a few unique things like various colors of writing pens for your reading notes (green, purple, orange, red, blue).  
Do not be tardy or skip class.  Participation is very important in a discussion and application-style class so unexcused absences and tardies will result in a deduction from your participation grade.
Late work will be given half-credit, even if it is only one minute late.  There are no excuses – make a commitment to get your reading notes done on time and in a quality manner.  And you should never have missing assignments because you can always turn them in late for half-credit.
Make up work for absences 
1.  Check Mr. Stennes’ website for missed assignments.  
2.  Find a friend in the class to take notes for you on the major lessons and activities that you missed.
3.  If you miss a multiple choice test or FRQ, then make it up before the next class.  The day following a test always starts with test corrections and discussion of the test questions, so to be fair to all students you must make up the test before this discussion.  Students who take the test after this deadline will not be given the curve points (usually +10 points) and may be give a different version of the test.  For example, if you miss a test on Tuesday you must make up the test before class on Thursday.
4.  Communicate with Mr. Stennes by email, in classroom A204 before school or during or 4th , or in the Social Studies workroom D202 during 5th and 6th.  
